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DATA PROTECTION
Your personal details are held on a computer belonging to an officer of the Coombe Abbey
Woodturners. Your details are purely for the use of the Club, and are not passed to any third
party. If you object to your name, address and telephone number being held on a computer
belonging to an officer of the Club, then please write to any member of the committee.

HEALTH & SAFETY NOTICE

Woodturning can be dangerous! Always follow the manufacturers’ instructions and safety
advice when operating power tools. Never try the techniques shown at our demonstrations or
in our Newsletter if you are unsure or the procedure does not feel safe. Always use the
guarding and other safety equipment.

The Club takes reasonable care to operate and instruct in a safe manner and strongly recom-
mends all members to follow the Club’s Health and Safety rules and the guidance notes that
the AWGB issue in their Revolutions magazine from time to time.

Committee Members and Contacts

Chairman    Graham Ball
Vice Chairman   Giles Headley
Treasurer  & Membership Secretary Lee Cartwright
Secretary    Rod Young
Events Secretary   Eric Taylor
Newsletter/Web Site Editor  Rob Sheehan
    Graham Cashmore
    Peter Orange
    Pat Hanley

Training Coordinator  Michael Archer
Library Custodian   Gary Jones

Website: https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org

Copy Deadline for the May issue of the Newsletter is:-
Monday 24th April 2023

Please forward your News, Stories and Photographs to:-
  Robert Sheehan- Newsletter Editor -
  M: 07905 185122. E-mail: robsheehan@virginmedia.com

© Copyright Coombe Abbey Woodturning Club 2023
The content of this newsletter must not be copied or reproduced without the written

permission of the newsletter editor.

https://www.coombeabbeywoodturners.org
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From the Editor

Trevor Hodges shows how resin can be
used in turnings on page 16.
Daffodil Sunday is on 16th April - see the
poster on page 20.
In the Notices on page 22, you can find
out about 3 new books added to our
library and the result of the 50/50 raffle
draw.
There are lots of items for sale - see pages
24, 26, 36, 37 & 38.
Events at other clubs can be found on
page 28.
More happy trainees can be found on
page 30 and Bill Nicholson will brighten
your day with a joke on page 31.
I have included some pictures taken at the
Newark show on page 32.
Five members were awarded their
AWGB teaching accreditation - see page
39.
And see the back page for a list of club
and external events.
I ran out of room so there aren’t any
pictures of the club’s new Record Power
Coronet Envoy lathe. Look it up online
or, even better, visit the workshop and
have a go!

Rob
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In this issue, you will
find my write-up of Les
Thorne’s demo as well
as pictures of members’
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Chairman’s Jottings
Hello everyone. Our last demonstration at Walsgrave
was given by Les Thorne, and what a good demon-
stration this was as you will no doubt be reading
further into this magazine. I spoke to a few people
after the event and each and everyone seemed pleased
with the demo.
Our next demonstration at Walsgrave Baptist Church is on Saturday 29th
April 2023 when Clem Ansell will be demonstrating. I have never seen
one of Clem’s demonstrations so I am looking forward to meeting him
and enjoying the day.

On 22nd April 2023 our club will be at Axminster’s store in Nuneaton
demonstrating to the public I will be attending this and I hope you will
join me in supporting our club at this event. Axminster have been a
sponsor of our monthly newsletter right from the beginning and we have
a very good working relationship with them so I hope members will turn
up not only to see the demonstrations but to show our appreciation for
Axminster’s support.

As I said in last months jottings we are attending a few outside events
this year the first of which is the Daffodil Festival at Monks Kirby hosted
by the Earl of Denbigh at Newnham Paddox. If you have not been before
just enter CV23 0RX into your Sat Nav and that should get you there.

I have had a few volunteers for helping at Woodworks at Daventry on
12th and 13th May but no one has yet volunteered for turning the items
in the competitions. I need a volunteer to turn a “Darning Mushroom”.
Another to turn a “Platter” 8 to 10 inches diameter and a third to turn a
“Pair of Candlesticks”. Please do your best to help with any of these
items and give me a call as soon as possible.

At our AGM which was held in January you voted in favour of the club
to purchase a new larger lathe for the workshop. Rob Sheehan was given
the task of sorting out the best options to include the ideal specifications
for our needs. Rob did a very good job in sorting out a suitable lathe and
then the committee asked Eric Taylor to speak to his contacts at different
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One Line Philosopher:

“Never give up work. Work gives you meaning and purpose and life is empty
without it.”

Stephen Hawking
Editor’s Note - even a great man can be wrong

companies to negotiate the best price. This has now been completed and
we have a new lathe in the workshop which should please all those
members who requested it. I am looking forward to seeing what people
can produce on this new machine.

As I said last month, On Sunday 7th May we have been invited to
demonstrate our woodturning skills at a Garden Party at Coombe Country
Park by the management. We need to use our two gazebos and set up a
lathe  and a pole lathe plus again some items of work for sale or display.
Also we will be loaning our party tent to Coombe so help in erecting this
will be most appreciated.

We now have the Raffle Tickets to sell for our annual raffle in aid of the
Air Ambulance and CAWT Funds. Please take as many tickets as you can
to either purchase yourself or to sell to family and friends. You don’t have
to pay for them up front although that would be ideal, but you can pay the
money in when returning the stubs after you have made the sale. The
raffle will be drawn on Monday 28th August 2023 at Coombe Country
Park Visitor Centre. Tickets cost £1 each and come in books of five
tickets. Please do all you can to help sell as many raffle tickets as possible
as you will be doing this for two very good causes.

Thanks for reading all this and hopefully I will be hearing from you.

Stay Safe and keep those bevels rubbing.

Graham
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This Month’s Newsletter Sponsor.
Chestnut Products.

Please support our sponsor by buying your finishes  and accessories etc
from them and don’t forget to mention that their sponsorship of our
Newsletter is greatly appreciated.
The workshop has a large range of Chestnut products for members to use
and I have used Chestnut products for a number of years and can person-
ally recommend them. Our own Eric Taylor always has a stock of
Chestnut products for sale at club meetings and demonstrations.

Editor

Terry started Chestnut Products as a van sales company, driving to
various outlets and fulfilling orders from stock carried on the van.
The brand became well known through exhibitions and demand from
other parts of the country grew.
Now over 25 years later, Chestnut Products hold an enviable position
of being a major supplier to both hobby and professional woodworkers
both in UK, Europe and the rest of the world. Chestnut Products is still
only a very small company and the personal touch continues.
Terry remains at the helm and there are only two other full time
employees to handle all aspects of the company’s business.

Chestnut Products
(A Company Profile)

Chestnut Products was creat-
ed in the last decade of the
twentieth century and quickly
became a major supplier of
wood finishing materials to
the hobby and professional
woodturner as well as to other
woodworking disciplines.
Terry Smart is a familiar face
at shows and demos.
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Les Thorne Demonstration
18/03/2023

by Rob Sheehan

Les started by showing us a vase made up of
three parts: a body made from Ash, a stand
made from Sycamore and a lid with a tall, slim
finial. He then flipped the lid over to reveal
another small, flame finial on the other side.
The two finials, either side of the lid, made the
vase totally impractical but it was an interest-
ing turning exercise.

Les started with an Ash blank 4 1/2”
long by 3 1/2” square. He first dem-
onstrated the correct way to use a
spindle roughing gouge (cutting not
scraping) and turned it to round. Les
cut a chuck spigot on the end with a
10mm round skew. Mounting it in the
chuck and bringing up the tail stock
for support, Les explained how he
would plan the cuts to make the most
efficient use of tools and time. Using
a spindle gouge, he rounded over the
end that would become the top of the
vase body. Removing the tail stock,
he drilled a hole down the centre to

the required depth as marked by masking tape on the drill. Les prefers to
use an engineer’s twist drill for this as the flutes clear waste quickly. A
forstner bit has to be removed several times to clear the waste. Les then
proceeded to hollow the vase using a spindle gouge. Eventually, there
was vibration due to too much overhang so Les switched to a Simon Hope
hollowing tool. This had an 8mm round tungsten carbide cutter on a
square bar. The cutter is an-
gled so that it is always at the
perfect angle when the bar
was flat on the tool rest.
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Les Thorne Demonstration - continued
He also demonstrated a smaller 6mm cutter. This could remove material
quicker but left more lines that the bigger 8mm cutter. To smooth the
inside, Les used a tear-drop scraper and a Jason Breach branded negative
rake scraper from Henry Taylor.

Then, starting on the outside, Les
showed us the most effective cut
with a spindle gouge. He then re-
peated the exact same movement
but using a skew chisel, emphasiz-
ing the advantages of good tech-
nique. After completing the
outside shape he turned a spigot
on the bottom to fit into the stand.
Again, showing the difference be-
tween good and bad technique,
Les deliberately pressed too hard
when shaping the lower curve of
the vase. This created a spiral pat-
tern. Les delimited the spiral with
two lines using the skew.

The vase stand was next. Mounting a
piece of Sycamore 2 1/4” long by 1 3/4”
square between centres, Les turned it to
round and turned a deliberately too big
chuck spigot (leaving extra waste for a
jamb chuck). Mounting it in a chuck, he
drilled a shallow 10mm hole to match the
spigot on the vase body. He turned a
bead at the end and a cove in the middle.
The waste piece of Sycamore was then
used as a jamb chuck to hold the stand as
Les turned another bead at the bottom
and cleaned up the bottom to a slight
concave shape.
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Les Thorne demonstration - continued

Using another piece of Sycamore 5” by 2 3/4” square, Les started on the
lid with a finial either side. He did explain that normally he would make
it in three pieces (lid, finial 1, finial 2) and join them together rather than
waste so much timber but the wood had come from a stack of firewood
so he didn’t mind the waste. After turning it to round, Les turned a chuck
spigot (again deliberately very big). Mounting in a chuck, he turned the
long, slim finial using a spindle gouge. Then he turned the lid and kept
checking the fit until it fit snugly into the vase. Using the waste Sycamore
as another jamb chuck to hold the lid (with extra masking tape as
insurance), Les turned the second finial on the bottom of the lid. This time
he chose to turn a knob-shaped finial.
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Les Thorne demonstration - continued

Les’ second piece of the day was a Spinning Bowl in spalted Beech
approx 8” diameter and 2” thick. The lid was made from a piece of Sapele
2 3/4” long and 2 3/4” square. Mounting the bowl blank on a screw
chuck, Les trued-up the edge and face. As the bottom was to be rounded,
he cut the smallest chucking spigot possible. Using a bowl gouge and a
mix of push and pull cuts, Les roughed-out the very rounded bottom. He
switched to a smaller 1/4” bowl gouge to refine the shape. Mounting the
spigot in a chuck, Les turned the matching curved shape on the top of the
bowl and hollowed out the centre. Again, he had to use a combination of
push and pull cuts to follow the grain direction on the curved surface.

Using the hollowed-out
centre as a chucking re-
cess, Les could remove
the chuck spigot on the
bottom of the bowl.
The lid blank was mount-
ed between centres,
turned to round and a
chuck spigot cut. Les
shaped the lid and kept
checking the fit. Once he

was happy, Les add v-cuts to dec-
orate the bottom of the lid. He
then used a jamb chuck to hold the
lid while he turned the flame fini-
al.
It was an interesting demo with
Les explaining the best way to do
each cut and the best tool to use.
Most important when you have to
make your living from turning
commissioned pieces for custom-
ers.
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Using Resin in Turnings
By Trevor Hodges

Trevor used a pressure pot to
ensure the correct joining of wood
and resin and the removal of all air
bubbles in this resin bowl seen
above left and left.

No pressure pot needed for the
clear resin covering the decorative
buttons on the rim of this plate.
However, Trevor did warm the
resin on a radiator before pouring
and he used a paint-stripping heat
gun to warm the poured resin to
remove any air bubbles.
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Members’ Work
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Pyrography
1-Day - £100

Surface Enhancement
1-Day - £180

One-to-One
1-Day - £198

Colouring 
1-Day - £180

Woodturning
2-Day - £250

Tool Sharpening
Half Day Morning - £65

Bandsaw Maintenance 
Half Day Afternoon - £65

Pen Turning
1-Day - £100

Creative Courses
Easyonlinebooking!

W I N T E R / S P R I N G  2 0 2 3

Dates are subject to change. Please visit our
website for the latest information and availability:

www.turners-retreat.co.uk

Join us in Harworth, Nottinghamshire DN11 8RU

Lisa

Lisa

Lisa Kez

Limited spaces available. 
Please book early to avoid disappointment!
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Library News
Three new books have been kindly donated to the Library by Pete Bick-
ley. Although not directly woodturning they are an interesting addition
to our stock:
Guide to Basic Woodworking
Routing for Beginners
The Woodworker's Handbook

We now have 65 books to borrow. The charge is £1 per book which is
refunded when the book is returned. A list of them all with brief de-
scription is available to view on the Club's website. Hard copies also
available if you prefer.
Some books appear to have been out on loan for years. Please check
your shelves and return if finished with - no fines will be imposed!

Booking Training Sessions
Michael Archer is now handling all training session bookings.

Please phone him on  .
Leave a message if there is no answer.

Do not book a session without Michael’s prior agreement.

50/50 March Raffle
Winning ticket number 416 was
drawn by the staff in the Artisan

shop opposite the workshop. Con-
gratulation to Pat Hanley.

Notices
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e-mail: sales@charnwood.net

Tel: 01530 516926

www.charnwood.net

We carry an extensive range of Pen Sets, simply match with

your favourite blank to create the Perfect Pen

Kits are supplied complete, spare parts are
also sold separately

WC1
Gold

WC2
Gun Metal

WC3
Chrome

HC1
Gun Metal

Showroom Address: Unit A Cedar Ct, Walker Rd, Bardon Hill, LE67 1TU

This Elegant Beauty Twist is a very stylish pen. Perfect for adding a touch of  sophistication

EB1
Gold & Gun Metal

EB2
Antique Bronze

HC2
Chrome

EB3
Rose Copper

This industrial looking Warrior Click pen will impress anyone. The O Rings compliment the look,
whilst providing a comfortable writing experience

This Hexagonal Click pen has a rugged design, ready for any tough use.

ST1
Rose Copper & Gun Metal

ST2
Antique Bronze

A classic antique style pen, the Spiritual Twist pen takes you back in time.
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Disclaimer
The club is not responsible for any item appearing on these pages.
The buyer and seller must make their own arrangements as to the
condition, suitability, delivery, payment and price etc.

Charnwood Tools 8” table saw (Charnwood sell it for £939.00). Mine is
about 4 years old, complete. Only cut about 20 sheets of wood. Offers

around £350.00. Buyer to collect. ontact   Geoff Burrell.

Equipment For Sale

Equipment for Sale
Axminster Chuck SK 100 1”x8tpi £80.00
Axminster Indexing Ring (unused) £10.00, Indexing Arm £10.00
Axminster Screw Chuck to Fit C Dovetail Jaws £10.00
Axminster Chuck Removal Spanner £8.00
Axminster Chuck Hub 1”x8tpi £8.00
Axminster Chuck Spanner £4.00
Axminster 300mm Tool Rest 25mm Stem £10.00
Axminster Woodturning Pen Blank Centreing Vice £30.00
Contact John Orton



25



26

SIP 900mm Swivel head wood lathe. Not been used many times. Still in
very good condition. Currently attached to a workbench but can be
removed. We also have the legs to attach to it. It will come with an
assortment of attachments and chisels.
We would like to ask £100 or near offer
Please email
The lathe is in Stoke Coventry, buyer would need to collect

CHESTNUT FINISHES
Any item from the catalogue can be supplied.

 10% discount on Chestnut finishes
for Club members.

Ring: Eric Taylor

Equipment For Sale - continued
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Activities of other clubs in the Midlands area
As a matter of courtesy and to ensure that there is space available to accommodate
members wishing to visit other clubs demo’s, please use the contact telephone
number where shown.

In Store at Axminster, Nuneaton

Saturday 22nd April Coombe Abbey Woodturners
—------------------------------------------------------

North Warwickshire & Hinckley Woodturners
Tuesday 4th April Preparation for Woodworks at Daventry

Contact Steve Obrien 01788-521527
—------------------------------------------------------

Tudor Rose Woodturners
Thursday 13th April  Martin Harper
Thursday 27th April  Peter Carless

Contact Colin Smith 07939-004375 communications@tudor-rose-turners.co.uk
—------------------------------------------------------

West Midlands Woodturners
Sunday 16th April 9.15 – 16.30 Demonstration by Les Thorne
Contact  John Hooper 0121 354 8464

—------------------------------------------------------
West Northants Woodturners

Wednesday 5th April Geoff Warr and April competition.
Wednesday 19th April Roger Gilbert.

Contact  Tom Donnely 01327 349093
—------------------------------------------------------

Trent Valley Woodturners

Awaiting 2023 programme of events

Contact  Ian Ethell https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/

https://www.hinckleywoodturners.org.uk/
http://www.tudor-rose-turners.co.uk/index.html
https://wmwoodturners.org.uk/
https://westnorthantswoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/
https://www.trentvalleywoodturners.co.uk/contact/
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Workshop Lessons
Two more trainees attending lessons at the Coombe workshop. Phil
Steele was teaching Christina, and Rob Sheehan was teaching Matt.

Equipment For Sale - continued
After buying a new workshop lathe, Coombe Abbey Woodturning club

is selling one of their Vic-
mark VL100 lathes includ-
ing stand, drive centre, live
centre faceplate and knock-

out bar. A chuck is NOT
included. Asking price is

£250.
Contact Graham Ball, Lee
Cartwright or Eric Taylor
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Joke from Bill Nicholson
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Newark Show 2023
By Rob Sheehan

Here are some photos from the Newark show. We had plenty of snow
which might have put people off travelling but, North of Leicester, there
was no snow at all! Most items are from the Lincolnshire Woodturners.
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Newark Show - continued
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Newark Show - continued
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Newark Show - continued
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Equipment For Sale - continued
The following are being sold by Pete Bickley.

All are in very good condition and with the exception of the air filter,
have their manuals.

Record Power SS16V Scrollsaw
£50.00
    includes selection of blades,
    pack of Olson sanding strips,
    blade holder upgrade kit

Axminster
AW16BMST
Bench Morticer
 £100.00
    Incudes riser
block and boxed
set of chisels.
Very little use

SIP 01321 Table Saw
 £80.00
    10” blade, 1500w motor.
Footprint 610mm x 560mm.
Table size 640mm x 430mm
extending to 940mm x
950mm.
    Spare blade

Microclene
MC1200 Air Filter

£40.00
    90w motor
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Equipment For Sale - continued
Nu Tool BT102 Router Table (rout-
er not included)     £25.00
    Extension tables, NVR switch

Performance Pro
Compound Mitre
Saw £25.00
    190mm blade,
750w motor. Spare
blade

Performance Pro Sliding Compound
Mitre Saw £80.00
    250mm blade, 1900w motor. Brand
new Freud blade

Power Craft
Combi Tool

£10.00
    160w motor

Evolution 005-0001 Mitre Saw
Stand £40.00

    Used once, excellent condi-
tion
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Equipment For Sale - continued
Tormek for Sale

Eric Taylor is selling his
Tormek sharpening system.
Several jigs are included.
Price £245

Poolewood PW 28-40
Superlathe

open to offers
Tim Smith

Rugby



Teaching Success at Coombe Abbey Woodturners
Five members of the club have earned AWGB accreditation for teaching
new members. This will help us to give more lessons in our workshop and
hopefully encourage more people into the art of Woodturning.

The session took place at our workshop at Coombe Abbey on January
12th 2023. AWGB officers Steve Gordon and Dave Atkinson carried out
the assessment.

Members Phil Steele and Giles Headley were first with pupils Andy
McDonald and Frank Barnes. Each member had to demonstrate how they
would introduce new people to the art of Woodturning: all about the
lathe, the stance and the tools that were to be used. Then go through a
lesson with a trainee on the lathe.

The next members were Pat Hanley and Lee Cartwright with pupils Tony
Nicholson and John Parkes. Again the results were very good and the
assessors were quite happy. After lunch, the last member Don Kildin was
assessed with pupil Michelle Standbridge. Everything went well and
satisfied the assessor Steve Gordon. Michelle is the wife of one of our
members. She also helps in the kitchen on the days we have demonstra-
tions. Michelle seems to have taken naturally to woodturning

All five members received their certificates.

We wish our five club members many thanks for taking part in the
training programme and hope they continue giving lessons to anyone
wishing to learn the art of woodturning.

As a club we offer two, two hour lessons free of charge. After the two
lessons the person would have to join our club and the AWGB if they
wished to continue with woodturning. The lessons are free but the pupil
can donate to our nominated charity which is the Air ambulance.

Eric Taylor



Calendar of Events 2023

January 7 AGM Walsgrave
January 29 Committee Meeting Coombe
February 17 Pat Hanley Shilton
March 18 Les Thorne Walsgrave
April 16 Daffodil Festival at Monks Kirby
April 22 Coombe demonstrating at Axminster
April 29 Clem Ansell Walsgrave
April 30 Committee Meeting Coombe
May 7th Coombe Abbey Garden Party
May 12/13 Woodworks@Daventry
June 16 Steve Heeley Shilton
July 8 Emma Cook Walsgrave
September 9 Demo by Two Members Walsgrave
October 20 Paul Fryer Shilton
December 9 Christmas party 12:30 start Walsgrave

Meeting Locations:
Walsgrave Baptist Church, 10am - 4pm

Hinckley Road, Coventry, CV2 2EX.

Shilton Village Hall, 6:30pm - 9pm
Wood Lane, Shilton, CV7 9JZ

Coming up
Friday June 16th Demonstration by Steve Heeley

Next Meeting
Demonstration by Clem Ansell

Saturday  29th April at Walsgrave Baptist Church
10 am start


